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Commissioners Appoint New County Clerk  

 

FAYETTEVILLE – Cumberland County Commissioners announced at Monday’s board meeting 

that Deputy Clerk Candice White will be promoted to County Clerk in July when Marie Colgan, 

the clerk since June 2009, retires.  

 

Most of White’s career has been in municipal and county government, both in Florida and North 

Carolina.  She became the Deputy Clerk to the Board of Commissioners in June 2009, and prior 

to that, she was the City Clerk for the City of Fayetteville and the clerk to the Cumberland 

County Mental Health Center Area Board. 

The board will be conducting a search for a new deputy clerk.  

After holding a closed session for personnel and economic development matters, the 

commissioners also announced that they had conducted evaluations of County Manager James 

Martin, County Attorney Rick Moorefield and Colgan. 

“We have determined that they all are definitely meeting our expectations. We commend them 

for that,” said Chairman Kenneth Edge. 
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